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Dear Parent / carer

You will be aware that the school was inspected by Ofsted Inspectors on the 14" and 15" of March.
The report has now been finalised and will be published in 5 working days on the Ofsted website.

I'd like to thank all the parents who shared their positive comments with the inspection team and
also took the time to share their views on Parent view, Ofsted’s on-line questionnaire for parents.

Ofsted agreed with all the judgements that we made in advance of the inspection. The overall
judgement, based on all the evidence collected and the schools ongoing results, is that the school is
a Good School.

| would like to draw your attention to the sections through out the report which identify the key
strengths of the school. The inspectors were highly complimentary in many areas including our
pupils and made the following comments:

e The behaviour of pupils is a credit to the school.

* There is exemplary subject leadership in English and Maths.

Relationships between pupils and staff is strong and positive.

Funding is well used to support all groups of pupils.

Safe Guarding is a strength of the school.

The quality of teaching, learning and assessment is good overall and sometimes outstanding,

especially in key stage 2.

e Teaching assistants are a strength of the school.

e Mathematics is a strength of the school.

e Pupils’ personal development and welfare is good = it's a strength of the school.

e Pupils have positive attitudes to learning, they enjoy learning and find lessons interesting,
enjoyable and engaging.

e Pupils leave the school very well equipped for secondary school.

A full copy of the report is enclosed with this letter.

| wish to reassure you that actions are already being taken to improve the areas identified for further
development and improvement. We have already actively addressed the ongoing needs for
development in Early Years including provision, teaching, staffing and these were identified in the
report as already improving. | would also like to take this opportunity to thank all staff across the
two sites who have continued to work with such commitment and determination to improve the
outcomes for all pupils.

If there is anything in the report that you would like to discuss, please don't hesitate to contact
school and make an appointment to see me,

Yours sincerely

Natidos—

Mr M A Watson

Headteacher



